MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY APRIL 24th IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Ifan Jones Evans, Sheena Duller, Lorraine Sanders, Christian Pateman, Gary Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Eifion Smith.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Lorraine Sanders.

Matters Arising;
Notice board;

Councillors decided that they were going to meet this coming Friday to erect the notice board in Ysbyty Ystwyth, all the materials have been purchased to carry out the work.

Fly tipping;

A group of volunteers from the village have been tidying up the fly tipping below the lay-by on the river road. They have left the rubbish in bags and are asking if collection can be arranged. The clerk was going to contact Ceredigion County Council to see if they could collect. The clerk also informed the councillors that NRW would like to meet to discuss future plans for this area to try and prevent any more tipping of rubbish.

Dog Foul letter;

The clerk informed the councillors that he had received a few responses to the dog foul letter sent out to the residents of Ysbyty Ystwyth, all positive comments.

Internal Audit

The clerk has sent a letter of engagement to Mrs Emma Coates who will be carrying out the internal audit for Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council.

Pentir Pumlumon;

The clerc was asked to reply to a letter received from Ms Jennie Macvee of Pentir Pumlumon in March regarding arranging a meeting with Pentir Pumlumon and NRW to discuss the future of the Miners Bridge in Pontrhydygroes. The clerk was asked to arrange this.
Ethics and Standards Committee;

Ceredigion County Council have arranged a meeting with all community council clerks in relation to training of the new Code of Conduct for members. This will be held in Penmorfa Aberaeron on the 15th May at 6.30pm. The clerk said he will be attending.

One Voice Wales;

A letter was received from One Voice Wales confirming membership for 2017-18

Correspondence;

Requests for donations were received from the following, Aberystwyth/Kronberg twinning committee, and British Heart Foundation.
Audit report;

The clerk presented the councillors with the financial report for year ending March 2017. It showed the income and expenditure for the year and also all transactions during the year, also the balance at the end of March 2017. The balance of accounts at year end was £4460.12. Community Councillors agreed that this was a true record and the Summary of Accounts was signed by the chairman and also the clerk.

